


MINUTES OF THE MEEETING OF CHUTE PARISH COUNCIL
HELD ON THURSDAY 6 APRIL 2023
AT THE VILLAGE HALL


11/22 OPEN FORUM
1 member of the public was present.  

Huw Livesey had circulated a list of queries prior to the meeting which was circulated to councillors in advance. 
a) Who would be buying the Coronation mugs, the PC or the PCC?  He was advised it will be the PCC.
b) When might the Wiltshire footpath team visit the parish to install more signage?  Cllr. Rudland said she would chase this up.
c) Will the Parish Steward be carrying out a pothole survey?  Huw was advised that all pot holes should be itemised on the Wiltshire Reporting App and these would then be flagged to the Parish Steward.
d) Would WCC be able to supply black bags for the litter pick planned for the bank holiday Monday after the Coronation weekend?  Cllr Wall stated that the village hall hold some bags and she would see if more litter pickers were available from Wiltshire County Council.

12/22 PRESENT
Cllr Wall (Chairman), Cllr Harker, Cllr Alderson, Cllr Hopton, Cllr Parr, Cllr Taylor and Cllr Rudland were present.  Cllr Christopher Williams (WCC) was present. The Clerk was in attendance.

13/22 APOLOGIES
There were no apologies.

14/22 DECLARATION OF INTEREST
There were no declarations of interest.

15/22 MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
The minutes of the last meeting held on 3 March 2023 were proposed by Cllr Wall and seconded by Cllr Alderson. The minutes were then signed by the Chairman as a true record.

16/22 PLANNING
PL/2023/02140 Ashridge, Hatchet Hill – Garage conversion to include roof windows – no objection.

PL/2023/02290 & PL/2023/01783 Conholt Park – Construction of an energy centre, removal of swimming pool, new NW wing 3 storey extension and major renovation of house – A site visit will take place at 3pm on Thursday, 13 April.  An historian will be present to explain the history of the Grade II listed building.  An extension to the timescale for submission of comments to WCC has been requested.  The building is already shrouded in scaffolding. A large number of experts in various fields of building conservation have been consulted as part of the planning process.

PL/2023/00207 The Cross Keys – The building has now been boarded up by the owners and signs asking intruders to keep out are clearly visible.  Cllr Williams said he has not heard any further about the status of this planning application.  More objections have been filed on the WCC planning portal.  It is believed that there may be bats in the building, but a bat survey should be undertaken as part of the planning process to evidence this.  The owners had asked WCC to suspend use of the footpath on the grounds that it is dangerous but this would be illegal.  The publicity in the local papers has fuelled more interest in the outcome of the building and attracted more comments but the parish council will not be changing its comments and it is now up to the planning committee to decide the outcome of the planning application.

17/22 COUNTY COUNCILLORS/WILTSHIRE POLICE REPORTS
Cllr Williams did not submit a report prior to the meeting as he felt that there was very little to report.  He was pleased to see that the two grants for the Village Design Guide and the Coronation had been approved.  

18/22 PARISH REPORTS
Highways (TH)
Cllr Harker reported that the Parish Steward has been asked to carry out a pothole survey and it was noted that there is a very large one outside Scots Poor on the Causeway, in addition to many others.  Progress on changing the HGV signage from advisory to prohibited on Forest Lane is yet to be advised by WCC. It was agreed that Malthouse Lane needs to be clear of obstruction to allow HGVs to use that route if necessary.

Footpaths (AR)
Cllr Rudland promised to chase up the WCC footpath team regarding improved signage.  Cllr Rudland has emailed WCC ROW team but has not yet had a reply.

King George Field (TH/JP)
Cllr Harker reported that the cricket club has bought new practice nets supported by a grant from Tidworth Area Board and these need to be installed before the start of the cricket season.  The black plastic sheeting is still in the hedgerow and will require a couple of people and a pick-up truck to remove it. The scarification has still not been done as it has been too wet.  The year end accounts were circulated.  

Cllr Wall recommended that we switch the electricity account to Octopus from SSE Business as they are cheaper and this was agreed.

Village Hall (CW/MA)
Again, the electricity account will be switched to Octopus as the daily standing charge is cheaper than that of the current supplier SSE Business. There are water rates to pay but the hall has made a small profit this year, despite the expensive electricity costs.  The storage container needs to be urgently repaired as the roof is leaking which is causing the floor to rot away.

Allotments (MT)
Cllr Taylor said everybody has cleaned their greenhouse and the grass has been cut.  The boundary hedges still need cutting back but apart from that there was nothing to report.  

Village Design Guide (MH)
Cllr Hopton thanked Cllr Wall for obtaining the grant of £615 and for getting Chute Forest to agree to share the cost of making the VDG interactive.  However, Cllr Hopton reported that she was struggling to obtain 3 quotes and that the only one she has received is from Rod Ellis, which seems reasonable.  Paul Horton from DEK Graphics doesn’t do design.  It was suggested that she contact Mark McIntyre of iCandy Design as we need to be seen to obtain 3 quotes, even if they aren’t all forthcoming. Cllr Wall will contact him.

19/22 FINANCE
The bank reconciliation was circulated prior to the meeting with a copy of the latest bank statements and the meeting agenda.  The current bank balance on the statement to 31 March 2023 is £6,861.14. This figure includes the grant for the Village Design Guide in the amount of £615 which came in after the agenda was finalised but is included on the bank reconciliation.  The Chairman signed the bank reconciliation as a true record.
The following payments were then proposed by Cllr Wall and seconded by Cllr Rudland:

[bookmark: _Hlk125372286]Payments Made:
27/03/2023	Clerks Salary – March			£238.51
27/03/2023	HMRC	- PAYE	       			£  59.58
Payments Received:
03/03/2023	WCC CILCA payment – Lower House Farm	£125.12
31/03/2023	WCC Grant for VDG				£615.00
Payments for approval via online banking:
27/04/2023	Clerks Salary – April			£238.51
27/04/2023	HMRC – PAYE			£  59.58

Regarding the request for a new notice board for Upper Chute, Cllr Parr suggested that we firstly approach the PCC to see if we can post our minutes on their board.  The Clerk will speak to David Brown of the PCC.

The Chute in Need fund has £210 in the accounts to year end 31 March 2022.  This fund has been wound up and the money needs to be spent jointly with Chute Forest.  It would make sense for it to be used towards the cost of the Coronation celebrations.
20/22 CORRESPONDENCE AND ADMINISTRATION
It was debated whether the King’s Coronation celebration planned for the afternoon of Saturday, 6 May 2023 from 4-8pm on the playing field with live bands, a bouncy castle and a free BBQ should go ahead in light of the fact that Upper Chute will be holding a street party on Sunday, 7 May and Chute Forest are also holding their own event, but the consensus was that the main community event on the playing field should go ahead.  The hog roast was too costly so the free BBQ will be on a first come, first served basis.  A personalised mug is being ordered for each child in the parish by the PCC.  A bouncy castle is already booked for the children.  

There has been an incident of dogs worrying sheep so residents and visitors are asked to always keep their dog/s under control at all times and to have them on a lead anywhere near livestock.  

As part of the Coronation Help Out there will be a parish litter pick on Monday 8th May starting at 11am. There are a variety of start points but all end at the Village Hall where cake and drinks will be available to all pickers.  

The wellhead needs to remain on the agenda until the matter has been resolved/finalised.


The meeting closed at 8.27pm.


The Annual Parish Meeting of Chute Parish Council will take place on
Thursday 4 May 2023 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall


The Joint Parish Meeting with Chute and Chute Forest will take place on
Thursday, 18 May 2023 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall




